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24 July 2024 

 

Case reference: IC-316561-G2Q6 
 

We are now in a position to respond to your information request of 26 June.  
 

Request  
 

You asked us for the following: 
 

“The Investigatory Powers (Amendment) Act 2024, which became law on 25 April 
2024, appears to impose a new duty on Telecommunications Operators (TOs) to 

notify certain personal data breaches (as defined under PECR) to the 
Investigatory Powers Commissioner (IPC) who must also then inform the 

Information Commissioner about details of those breaches, and may also inform 
an individual if they have been affected by a personal data breach if this is in the 

public interest. 

 
Can you please let me know if the ICO and/or the IPC has provided guidance on 

this requirement and templates to submit such notifications under the new Act?” 
 

We have handled your request for recorded information under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 (FOIA).  

 
Our response 

 
We have consulted with relevant teams within the ICO and can confirm that we 

do not hold information within scope of your request.  
 

You will need to contact the Investigatory Powers Commissioner’s Office for 
information they may hold in relation to your request. Their contact details can 

be found online at www.ipco.org.uk/contact-us/ and are copied below.  

 
Investigatory Powers Commissioner’s Office 

PO Box 29105 
London 

SW1V 1ZU 
Telephone: 0300 427 2720 

General enquiries email: Info@ipco.org.uk 

http://www.ipco.org.uk/contact-us/
mailto:Info@ipco.org.uk


 
 
 
 

This concludes our response to your request. We hope you found this information 
helpful.  

 
Next steps 

 

You can ask us to review our response. Please let us know in writing if you want 
us to carry out a review. Please do so within 40 working days. You can read a 

copy of our full review procedure on our website.  
 

If we perform a review but you are still dissatisfied, you can complain to the ICO 
as regulator of the FOIA. This complaint will be handled just like a complaint 

made to the ICO about any other public authority. You can raise a complaint 
through our website.  

 
Your information  

 
Our privacy notice explains what we do with the personal data you provide to us, 

and sets out your rights. Our Retention and Disposal Policy details how long we 
keep information. 

 

Yours sincerely 
 

 

Information Access Team 
Strategic Planning and Transformation 

Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water 
Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF 

ico.org.uk  twitter.com/iconews 
 

For information about what we do with personal 
data see our privacy notice 

 
 

 
 

https://ico.org.uk/media/about-the-ico/policies-and-procedures/4028044/ico-review-procedure.pdf
https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/foi-and-eir-complaints/foi-and-eir-complaints/
https://ico.org.uk/global/privacy-notice/
https://ico.org.uk/global/privacy-notice/your-data-protection-rights/
https://ico.org.uk/media/about-the-ico/policies-and-procedures/4024937/retention-and-disposal-policy.pdf
http://www.ico.org.uk/
https://indigoffice-my.sharepoint.com/personal/hannah_silk_ico_org_uk/Documents/Documents/Templates/twitter.com/iconews
https://ico.org.uk/global/privacy-notice/

